
  

The Week Ahead 

Weekly Menu Please CLICK HERE to see our current Menu 

Extra-Curricular Clubs Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Sports Clubs and Fixtures Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Vacancies Please CLICK HERE to see a list of our current Vacancies 

Key Dates 

Thursday 27 May Afternoon School Closure 

Friday 28 May Last day of half term 

Monday 31 May—Friday 04 
June 

Half Term holiday 

Monday 07 June All Pupils back to School 

WEEKLY BULLETIN | Friday 07 May 2021 

http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/catering
http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/clubs
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/sports
https://www.cambournevc.org/contact-us/vacancies


Dear Parents and Carers 

Year 11 Assessments 

This is always a busy time of year, but this has been an usually pressured week for teachers as they 
continue to set, mark and moderate Year 11 tests for summer GCSE assessments.  This is an entirely 
different level of intensity to the work normally done to prepare students for public exams, and I’m grateful 
to all the teaching and support staff,  and to the exams team, for the many extra hours that this is all taking.   
As part of this process, we are sharing examples of our students’ marked assessments with teaching staff 
in our other Trust Secondary schools, in a process known as cross-moderation.  Staff across the Trust 
schools are thus working together to ensure that the same assessment standards are being consistently 
applied to all Year 11 students across our schools.  As you can imagine, this is a demanding process and 
one that we’re devoting a great deal of time to, in order to get judgements about grades absolutely right. 

Political Literacy 

Congratulations to all the Year 10 students who gave speeches to our MP, Anthony Browne, during his 
visit to school yesterday, as the culmination of their Political Literacy Course.  The students chose to speak 
on a wide range of issues, from Period Poverty to Local Government, and Mr Browne was very 
complimentary on the passion of the presentations and the level of detail included.  We clearly have some 
budding politicians in our ranks!  

Covid Testing 

I know it’s onerous – but PLEASE keep up the home testing of your children on Wednesdays and 
Sundays, and continue to upload the results.  This week, our reported pupil testing return has dropped to 
81%.  Please don’t be lulled into a sense of security by the good news on local infection levels; we can 
keep everyone safer if we continue to test regularly.  The next distribution of home tests will be during the 
week of 17 May.  

School Uniform 

Thanks to the vast majority of you who send your children to school in full, branded, uniform.  We are 
working hard to ensure that all pupils are following our school uniform policy and pupils are aware that they 
will be asked to change into school-provided items if they do not arrive in correct uniform.  Failure to do so 
results in loss of social time. 

Message from the Local Authority: Foster for us today and show why you care! 

Cambridgeshire County Council and Peterborough City Council are supporting this year’s Foster Care 
Fortnight campaign (10th – 23rd May) and urging people to consider fostering as a career. We particularly 
need carers who can support children and young people between 10 -15 years old, sibling groups of 
brothers & sisters and short breaks Link foster carers.  

Foster Care Fortnight is the UK’s largest foster care awareness raising campaign and aims to show the 
positive impact foster care has made on young people’s lives. Foster carers accomplish incredible things 
every day, and despite the practical and emotional challenges from coronavirus, foster carers continue to 
provide day-to-day support, love and stability to children and young people who can’t live with their birth 
families.  
We want to hear from anyone who is over 21, has a spare bedroom and the love and dedication to help our 
young people. We offer round the clock out of hours’ support should you need it, a dedicated supervising 
social worker who will provide regular supervision and support and generous pay and benefits. Register 
today at www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/fostering or call 0800 052 0078. 
Why not find out more by coming to our virtual information session on the 26 th May from 6-8pm. Book now 
at: FosteringMarketing@cambridgeshire.gov.uk 

 
Thank you all for your ongoing support, and wishing you all a very good weekend, 

Claire Coates 

https://www.thefosteringnetwork.org.uk/get-involved/foster-care-fortnight
https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/children-and-families/fostering-and-adoption
mailto:FosteringMarketing@cambridgeshire.gov.uk




 

To notify us of any planned absences, please visit the Absences page on our website and 

submit an Absence Request Form, with 2 school days’ prior notice for this to be reviewed for 

authorisation. 

 

We strongly encourage parents to make medical and dental appointments out of school hours 

where possible. Where this is not possible, pupils should be in school prior to/after the appointment 

and out of school for as little time as possible. 

Missing registration AM or PM for a medical or dental appointment is counted as an authorised   

absence and advance notice is required for authorising these absences. 

Please notify Reception of when an appointment is and the timings that the pupil will not be in 

school by emailing thecollege@cambournevc.org. 

If we do not receive prior notification to a morning absence, we will contact home and the absence 

will only be authorised on proof of the medical appointment upon the pupil ’s return. 

When leaving for an appointment, the pupil must sign out at Reception and be collected by their 

parent or carer, and they must sign back in when they return. 

Please remember that it is the parents/carers’ responsibility to make sure 

that all emergency medication for your child is in school and in date. 

https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/absence
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org


You can now collect your Summer 2020 GCSE certificates from school. 
 
You may collect them during school opening hours  – please come to main reception with some 
ID – you will need to sign for them. A parent may collect them on your behalf – they will also need 
to bring ID. 
 
Due to current Covid restrictions only one person in reception at a time. Please wear a mask and 
adhere to social distancing. 

PE clubs have started again! 

Our pupils thoroughly enjoy these opportuni-
ties; however to continue to provide these, we 
require funding. Staff volunteer their time and 
expertise to run, coach and organise these 
additional sporting opportunities; however, 
money raised goes towards maintaining qual-
ity equipment, providing buses for travel to 
fixtures and paying external qualified coaches 
to lead sessions. As such, we are asking any 
student who is attending extra-curricular 
clubs to make a £10 voluntary donation each 
term towards these running costs. This can 
be paid on ParentPay. 

This charge does not apply to pupils  who 
have free school meals. 

Many thanks for your continued support. 

Cricket leadership opportunity for girls 

We are delighted to offer girls in Year 9 and Year 10 the opportunity to take part in a free cricket 
leadership course being run by Cambridgeshire Cricket. The course is a great thing to take part in 
if you are thinking about becoming a sports leader, if you are already a sports leader and are 
looking to develop your skills, or you have taken BTEC/GCSE PE. The course will run on Thurs-
days after school (3-4pm) for 6 weeks, starting on Thursday 29th April, and you must attend all 6 
sessions. The course will be made up of practical and theory aspects and is a great opportunity 
for you to learn more about leadership in sport. If you would like to take part, come along on 
Thursday and sign up outside the PE office. For more information, speak to Miss Gassner.  



Year 10 Tests 

As is routine in any usual year, Year 10 will have a period of tests this summer. 
This year, it will be in the fortnight of 05 to 16 July (excluding Friday 09 July). 
 
Further details about these, including a timetable, will be shared in due course. 
We use these tests to give students an experience of revision and of sitting tests 
in exam conditions. It also helps to give an early indication of whether students 
are on the right track for their target grades. Please encourage your child to 
begin revision once they know the contents of the upcoming tests; “little and of-
ten” is the most useful and effective way of revising, as well as the best approach 
for mental wellbeing.  

We are now running two Year 7 Music Clubs: 
Wednesday 3 – 4pm (Music Block): Year 7 Band / Orchestra – for ALL instrumentalists!  
Whatever you instrument you play, you’d be welcome to come along, and join this band, and play 
with other Year 7 musicians. 
 
Thursday 3 – 4pm (Main Hall): Music Theatre 
We’re going to be doing a mini-musical version of “Joseph and His Techni-coloured 
Dreamcoat”). We’ll learn the songs first, and then as social distancing eases, we’ll ai to put togeth-
er a 15-20 minute version of this classic Andrew Lloyd-Webber show! 
 
And two Year 8 Music Clubs: 
Thursday 3 – 4pm (Music Block): Year 8 Band / Orchestra – for ALL instrumentalists!  
Whatever you instrument you play, you’d be welcome to come along, and join this band, and play 
with other Year 7 musicians. 
 
Wednesday 3 – 4pm (Main Hall): Music Theatre 
We’re going to be doing a mini-musical version of “Beauty and the Beast”). We’ll learn the songs 
first, and then as social distancing eases, we’ll ai to put together a 15-20 minute version of this clas-
sic Disney show! 
 
And one Year 9 Music club: 
Friday 3 – 4pm (Music Block): Music Theatre 
We’re going to be doing a mini-musical version of “Into the Woods”). We’ll learn the songs first, 
and then as social distancing eases, we’ll ai to put together a 15-20 minute version of this classic 
Stephen Sondheim show! 
 
Email me for more information (gpage@cambournevc.org) or encourage children in Years 7 – 9 to 
turn up at the rehearsal ready to play and sing! 
 
Geoff Page (Head of Music) 

mailto:gpage@cambournevc.org


Any year 9 student who would like to apply to become a Sports Leader is welcome to collect an 
application form from outside the PE office.  

Successful sports leaders will have the opportunity to getting involved in leading at clubs as well 
as at sports days and primary festivals and will be offered a range of different courses to further 
develop their sporting understanding. 

It is a great opportunity for any student who loves sport and wants to get 
further involved  in the life of the PE department.  







Insights: Your Guide to Creative Careers 
 
Reminder—This virtual event will be held between 5pm and 6.45pm on Thursday, 13th May 
2021.   
  
A great range of businesses have confirmed their attendance at this event. The volunteers from 
a range of sectors (Photography, Interior Design, Architecture, Branding and Arts Development 
to name a few) will give an excellent insight into their work and careers. 
  
This virtual event is open to all students from Years 8 and above, as well as their parents / 
guardians, and has been designed to allow students to: 
  

•Interact and connect with some of the region’s leading creative employers  
 

•Learn about pathways available to a career in the creative industry, including Apprenticeships 
and Graduate Opportunities 
Find out about different jobs and opportunities 
 

Register HERE 
 
 
Safeguarding note 
 
When taking part in online events, it is important that students are always mindful of online safe-
ty. Whilst an appropriately trained adult will be present in each virtual meeting, not all represent-
atives presenting will have an enhanced DBS as this is not a requirement as part of their job 
role. Presentations are recorded; as such, please be aware that any username used during the 
event may be visible to new viewers. It is recommended that full names are not used as 
usernames (either a combination of first initial and surname, or first name and initial of surname 
is preferred). There is an opportunity to engage with event representatives and ask questions 
during events such as these, all communication should take place via the prescribed chat func-
tions, and only during the event itself and students accessing the sessions should be extra vigi-
lant about disclosing any further personal, identifiable information. 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/insights-your-guide-to-creative-careers-tickets-152063326503








TEAMS | ONENOTE 

Microsoft Teams, Teams assignments, and OneNote are becoming 

increasingly more central to the way we are providing and receiving work. 

Below are some resources to help you support your children with these 

services. 

 

Click here for a guide to handing in Teams Assignments: 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-
WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx 

 

Click here for a YouTube playlist with short tutorial videos 

(if you prefer, your child can access the same videos through their 

school account here) 

COMBINED MINDS APP 
Combined Minds is an app for parents and carers developed 

for teenage mental health charity Stem4 by Clinical Psy-

chologists. The app aims to help families and friends support 

young people with their mental health. 

 

Combined Minds use a ‘strength based approach’ which fo-

cuses on the positive attributes of the person and builds on 

resourcefulness and resilience. The app helps families to find 

ways to provide the right environment to help individuals they 

support affect their own change. 

 

The app includes providing further information on certain 

needs such as anxiety and digital addiction as well as offer-

ing ways of accessing further help and useful suggestions of 

‘things you can do in the moment’ to help support the young 

person. 

 

More information can be found through the Combined Minds 

website at https://combinedminds.co.uk/ 

KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE ONLINE 

Your child/children may be online more than usual at the moment. 

Please see below some links to helpful ideas and materials around 

keeping children safe online: 
 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/  

https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/  

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=84gt29ChZTA&list=PL95U41ZhcLdk01hbqgfImfJ4tdJgy8Pys
https://web.microsoftstream.com/
https://combinedminds.co.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/


Thank you for supporting your children’s return to school by 

sending them back in such smart uniform.  A PE Depart-

ment hoodie may still be worn inside as an extra layer for 

any pupil who finds classrooms cool under current ventila-

tion arrangements.  

Families who find it difficult to afford school uniform at 

any time should contact their Year team admin (details 

below), in complete confidence, so that a way forward 

can be found. 

  

Year 7 – Louise Boyd cam-year7@cambournevc.org   

Year 8 – Melanie Stanford cam-year8@cambournevc.org   

Year 9 – Kayleigh Blane cam-year9@cambournevc.org  

Year 10 – Julia Hewitson cam-year10@cambournevc.org   

Year 11 – Louise Ramsay cam-year11@cambournevc.org   

  

Our up-to-date uniform policy and suppliers can be found on 
the school website. 
 
Thank you. 

If your child has lost an item of uniform, please ask 

them to check with their Year team office in the first in-

stance, or please email thecollege@cambournevc.org 

so that we can arrange for your child to check our un-

named items. 

  

If your child needs a coat/jacket and would like to look 

through our unnamed items to find something suitable 

for them, please ask them to go to their Year team office 

or email the College. 

If you would like to check our second-hand uniform availability, please complete the form below to 

submit your enquiry. 

Second-Hand Uniform Request  

Please allow 48 hours for a response. 

FREE deliveries to the College have now been reinstated by SWI. Items delivered to the  

College will be available for your child to collect from their Year Team office. 

mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year8@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year9@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year10@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year11@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/uniform
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVSJPkCm08YNGtbS-hHzWK5NUMEMxR0Y1SUZISDZGQ1BYUDU5NTRTWVlEMy4u




Year 11 After School Revision Sessions 

The School Library is resuming the after school revision sessions for Y11 pupils every Tuesday 
after school from 3 to 4:30. 

They are welcome to do revision or homework, use a computer for research or to come just for 
some quiet reading. Please note that they will be expected to work independently. 

Those who would like to attend need to sign up in advance using the online signing-up form 
that can be found on the Y11 section on The CATalogue or via this link. 
 
The spaces are limited, and they are allocated on a first come, first served basis, but behaviour 
and attitude could also be taken in consideration. Pupils will need to enter the Library using the 
fire door in the Y7 social area and they will need to sanitise their hands when entering and leav-
ing. When browsing for books, it is compulsory to wear a face mask. 

After School Access to the School Library for pupils in Years 7, 8, 9 and 10 

Starting on the week beginning 15th March, the school Library will be open after school from 3pm 
until 4pm for pupils in Years 7, 8, 9 and 10 on the following days: 

 

Pupils are welcome to do homework, use a computer for research, look for books or to come just 
for some quiet reading. 

They can enter the Library from the Year 7 social area using the fire door and they will need to 
sanitise their hands when entering and leaving. 

When browsing it is compulsory to wear a facemask. Depending on the number of pupils ac-
cessing it, we could limit the time they can spend inside. 

Monday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

8 9 7 10 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVX0-Dz92dG5PoVzGYADdkoFUQkZJWUwzSDdRM1hDS0gxWk1NUTBJTjBDVy4u


 

 

 
 

Run, Rebel by Manjeet Mann 
“I am restless, my feet need to fly.” 
Amber is trapped - by her father's rules, by his 
expectations, by her own fears. 
Now she's ready to fight - for her mother, for her sister, 
for herself. 
Freedom always comes at a price. 
Run, Rebel is a trailblazing verse novel that thunders 
with rhythm, heart and soul - perfect for fans of Sarah 
Crossan, Elizabeth Acevedo and Rupi Kaur. 
Shortlisted for the 2021 CILIP Carnegie Medal. 
(Available on the Sora app) 

 

 

Heroines of the Medieval World by Sharon Bennett 
Connolly 

This work looks at the lives of the women - famous, 
infamous and unknown - who shaped the course of 
medieval history. Those who defied social norms and 
made their own future, consequently changing lives, 
society and even the course of history. Women had to 
walk a fine line in the Middle Ages, but many learned to 
survive - even flourish - in this male-dominated world. 
Some led armies, while others made their influence felt in 
more subtle ways, but all made a contribution to their era 
and should be remembered for daring to defy and lead in 
a world that demanded they obey and follow. (Available 
from the School Library) 

Students have access to a Teams channel of articles that school staff have chosen as being 
particularly interesting. 
 
If your child is looking for something to read, there is a continually-updated selection – they’ll fit 
nicely into the reading time each day, and offer something current to learn more about. 
 
Find it here: Recommended Articles  

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/channel/19%3ae5e44fea62dc4322a8a4b8af130d4c97%40thread.tacv2/Recommended%2520Articles?groupId=76853b8d-00fe-441c-86e3-8385f7d2a1b7&tenantId=7eeaedd6-bf37-4015-8fe9-19fbc2c02d55


Click on the link below to 

access Covid-19 related information: 

Parent Bulletin Links - COVID-19 

Click on the link below to find out more about 
our Extended Learning Opportunities: 

Extended Learning Opportunities  

Click on the link below to access our PE 
related information: 

Parent Bulletin Links - PE 

Click on the  link below to view our latest PSHE 
information: 

Parent Bulletin Links - PSHE  

Click on the ink below to view our lat-
est DofE updates: 

Parent Bulletin Links - DofE  

Click on the link below to find information about our 
Music Clubs: 

Parent Bulletin Links - Music Clubs 

 

https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/covid-19.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extended-learning-opportunities
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/pe.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/pshe.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/dofe.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/music.php


LFD Screening  
 
What is LFD 
• Lateral Flow Device 
• These are used for screening purposes only and should not be 

used if someone is symptomatic 
• These tests are quick and easy to use at home and help to identify 

those who may have Covid-19 but aren’t symptomatic 
 
Why should my child take part in weekly screening? 
• One third of infected individuals have no symptoms and unknowingly spread coronavirus infec-

tion.  Community LFD testing is one method to help identify and then isolate those infect-
ed.  This helps reduce the risk for others in the wider community who are more at risk of infec-
tion such as the elderly and those who have underlying health conditions, contacts that stu-
dents and students families have outside of school. 

 
• The government guidance for schools should you wish to read is https://www.gov.uk/

government/publications/guidance-for-full-opening-special-schools-and-other-specialist-
settings/rapid-asymptomatic-testing-in-specialist-settings 

 
• LFD testing is voluntary, and we respect any decision surrounding this however we would like 

to encourage this as much as possible 
 
The weekly process  
• Pupils should test on a WEDNESDAY and SUNDAY each week 
Results should be entered into TestRegister at TestRegister.co.uk  
 
If you do not want to use this app please continue to use the  Covid 19 Information Form to log 
your results if Positive. 
 
If your LFD test result is positive please isolate as a household and book a PCR test immediately. 
We will be notified that the LFD test results is positive (if using TestRegister).  Please notify us of 
the PCR result via Covid 19 Information 

 
Covid-19 symptoms 
• If you or anyone in your household has: a continuous cough, loss of taste/smell or high temper-

ature, isolate as a household and book a PCR test ASAP. You should NOT use a LFD test at 
this point.  

Please let us know the details of this by completing this form: Covid 19 Information 
 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-full-opening-special-schools-and-other-specialist-settings/rapid-asymptomatic-testing-in-specialist-settings
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-full-opening-special-schools-and-other-specialist-settings/rapid-asymptomatic-testing-in-specialist-settings
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-full-opening-special-schools-and-other-specialist-settings/rapid-asymptomatic-testing-in-specialist-settings
https://testregister.co.uk/login
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVZ5anT3Tt8NCpB3-WECuym5URjNBRkNGTVEyTlVNWDRISVMzN0oxVUlKMS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVZ5anT3Tt8NCpB3-WECuym5URjNBRkNGTVEyTlVNWDRISVMzN0oxVUlKMS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVZ5anT3Tt8NCpB3-WECuym5URjNBRkNGTVEyTlVNWDRISVMzN0oxVUlKMS4u




  
 

Students IT Support 

If your child needs a password reset, for example to their email, Show My 
Homework or any of the platforms we use at the College, or if they have 
any issues with their iPads, please email cam-support@cambournevc.org. 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 24 hours. 

There are a variety of ways in which we will contact you, including by telephone, by letter, by 
email, in our newsletters and via our website. There are several ways in which you can contact 
us, and these include:  

 

By email to thecollege@cambournevc.org 

 

By calling Reception for all general enquiries on 01954 284 000 

 

By writing to Cambourne Village College, Sheepfold Lane, Cambourne CB23 6FR 

 

Via the ‘contact us’ page of our school website www.cambournevc.org 

We aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

Communication with the School  

How can I contact my child’s Year Team? 

 

 

Please email cam-year7@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Boyd 

Please email cam-year8@cambournevc.org | PSA Mel Stanford 

Please email cam-year9@cambournevc.org | PSA Kayleigh Blane 

Please email cam-year10@cambournevc.org | PSA Sam Tomlinson 

Please email cam-year11@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Ramsay 

 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

mailto:cam-support@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
http://www.cambournevc.org/
http://www.cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org

